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PARAPARAUMU/RAUMATI COMMUNITY BOARD – MATTERS UNDER ACTION REGISTER AS AT 15 APRIL 2019 

 

Date raised Origin Item Officer responsible Progress 
Estimated date 
of completion 

17/07/12 PRCB 
meeting 

Town Centres Project Roading/Town 
Centre project 
teams 

Paraparaumu town centre transformation 
Council’s Infrastructure Programme Delivery Manager will update Members at 
the meeting 

 
Ongoing 

09/05/18    Transport hub at Paraparaumu Railway Station 
An update will be given at the meeting 
 

 

 
Ongoing 

June 2016 Board 
Chair 

Redevelopment Plan for 
Maclean Park, including: 
 

Parks and 
Recreation 
Manager 

Mills Albert are now reshaping the area where the future central path and steps 
will be located. The new basketball area has been concreted and the project is 
on track to be completed in June 2019. 

June 2019 
 

  - Public Art 
 

 Kereama Taepa, the selected artist for the public art commission for Maclean 
Park has visited the site. Kereama recently met with iwi representatives and has 
been working with the Council’s Parks and Recreation Planner to develop 
concept designs for the site. He will present his updated concept designs to the 
Public Art Panel before developing his detailed design response. 

Ongoing 

  - Kapiti Island Customised 
Departure Facility 

 The Council agreed to investigate the viability of a ‘Kāpiti Island Gateway’.  
Council is aware of a number of central government funding initiatives which 
could support the progress of this concept and the Council is working with our 
iwi partners and various stakeholders to investigate these options and to identify 
how we can work together moving forward. 
 
 

Ongoing 

June 2016 RSRA Poplar Tree Plantings at Poplar 
Avenue 
 

Parks and 
Recreation 
Manager 
 
 

GWRC are aiming to release their draft Parks Network Plan in early August 
2019. No other information is available at this stage. 
 

Ongoing 
 

21/03/17 PRCB 
meeting 

Identifying a location in 
Paraparaumu which could 
serve as a memorial to the late 
Very Reverend John Murray. 
 
 
 
 
 

Group Manager 
Place and Space  

Please refer to Report on Agenda.  Completed 
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of completion 

05/12/17 PRCB 
meeting 

Request to Council that it writes 
to Local Government New 
Zealand enlisting their support 
in contacting all Local 
Governments in New Zealand 
to support and advocate on 
behalf of all communities for 
Central Government to fully 
fund all St John Ambulance, 
Wellington Free Ambulance and 
all Ambulance Services across 
New Zealand. 
 

Group Manager 
Corporate 
Services 

A letter advocating for a nationwide fully funded ambulance service, jointly 
signed by all Mayors in the greater Wellington region, was sent to the Minister of 
Health on 28 February 2018. A response was received on 5 April 2018 and was 
circulated to Board Members.  
 
The CEOs of St John Ambulance and Wellington Free Ambulance were due to 
present a business case for increased funding to the Minister of Health, the Hon 
David Clarke in December 2018. The Board will be kept updated as more 
information is known.  

Ongoing 

31/07/18 PRCB 
meeting 

Street improvements at 
Raumati Village 
 
 

Infrastructure 
team 

The Margaret Road footpath works are currently on hold, with Council officers to 
meet with business owners and reschedule the works. 
 
Most footpath works have been completed. 

Summer 
school 

holidays 
2019/20 

31/07/18 PRCB 
meeting 

(via Notice 
of Motion) 

Request to Council that it 
consider the creation of a 
Saturday Market Policy and that 
this policy be developed under 
the Council’s Economic 
Development Strategy.  
 

Economic 
Development 
Manager 

 The future of the current site is not yet fully determined.  

 Market organisers are working with the land owners of the current market 
site to secure an ongoing lease arrangement to continue operating there. 

 Staff have worked with the market organisers to develop a plan to relocate 
the market when the need arises.   

 The preferred relocation site is Maclean St and the relocation process will 
involve consultation with nearby residents and businesses. 

 

Ongoing 

11/09/18 PRCB 
meeting 

Reduced speed through 
Raumati South Village 
 

Roading Network 
Planning Team 
Leader 

Stage Two of the Speed Limit Review, which includes Paekakariki, Raumati 
South and Raumati Villages, has commenced. Consultation has been 
completed with recommendations going to Council in June 2019. 
 

Ongoing 
 

2/04/19 PRCB 
meeting 

Seating needed at the Otaihanga Reserve The request for additional seating at Otaihanga Reserve has been added to the 
seating list for prioritising. 

Request 
Completed 

2/04/19 PRCB 
meeting 

Recommendation from the Paraparaumu/Raumati 
Community Board regarding the condition of Rata 
Road. 

1. The vegetation is cut back periodically to prevent encroachment. The 
Council will organise removal of any encroaching vegetation. 

2. This site is not considered to be a ‘high dumping’ area. Any illegally dumped 
material will be removed by the Council on an on-going basis. 

3. A fence is not warranted in this lower speed (50km/hr) zone. 
4. The wetland area is Crown land. However, the majority of the vegetation 

that is encroaching onto the road berm is planted in Council road reserve. 
The Council will trim the encroaching vegetation as needed, but do not treat 
this vegetation as a hedge.  

Request 
Completed 
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2/04/19 PRCB 
meeting 

Car Parks outside Kena Kena School The drop off/Pick up zone is designated by national signage and therefore does 
not require a Bylaw. The signage provides for no parking between 8.30am – 
9.15am in the morning and 2.30pm to 3.30pm in the afternoon.  This was part of 
the minor works improvements as advised to the Community Board and 
completed in December 2018.   
 
The drop off/Pick Up zone was requested by the School Principal in conjunction 
with the Police School Community Officer and was part of the road safety 
improvements to Arnold Grove that has received unanimous approval from the 
parents, staff and local community as a major improvement over the old layout. 
 
Council’s Transport Safety Coordinator visited Kena Kena School to help 
parents and caregivers etc. to use the Drop off/Pick up zone correctly. Disability 
car parks are located within the school grounds located near the school office, 
accessed via the Donovan Road main entrance. 
 
For two of the five car parks to be designated as Mother and Baby with blue 
synthite on the car parks would be further considered if a request was made by 
the school and/or school parents. No such requests have been received. 
 

Request 
Completed 

 


